0.

Prime Nivietic

I think it is important to London SW1A 2AH

put our position charly to London SW1A 2AH

Tordon and Soudi Andra (5 mind

much less what Navous).

2. Apren to send then menon to

King therein and King Filed?

Dear John,

A.J. C. 30

A.J. C. 30

November, 1982

Cancellation of Arab League Delegation Visit

The Moroccans have now confirmed officially that the Arab League delegation will not be coming to London this week. As you will have seen from the note I sent you for the Prime Minister's meeting with a group of MPs on 29 November, the UK is currently the subject of widespread criticism in the Arab world; and it will be necessary to make a robust defence of our position. I enclose / a draft message from the Prime Minister to King Hussein in response / to the King's message (Amman telno 518 enclosed) and a draft / message to King Fahd, who communicated his reaction to our proposal / through Crown Prince Abdullah in Riyadh (Riyadh telno 69 enclosed).

/ We are considering how best to respond to the unfriendly message from the Moroccans (Rabat telno 474 enclosed). This can be handled more slowly.

The cancellation of the visit has not so far received much press coverage in this country, although there have already been critical comments in the Arab press and these are likely to grow and attract attention here. We have taken the line in public that the formal request to include a PLO representative was made late; that we considered it seriously; and that on 26 November we made a proposal to the members of the delegation, which if accepted would have meant that they could all be received in London, and that the search for a peaceful settlement would have been taken a step further. We are adding that we remain in touch with the parties concerned.

The draft statement which we put to the Arab side has not so far been published by the Arabs. Mr Pym believes that it is in our interest not to release it ourselves unless we are forced to do so by inaccurate leaks from the Arabs.

A J Coles Esq Private Secretary 10 Downing Street

(J E Holmes) Private Secretary 30 NOV 1982

DRAFT MESSAGE TO KING HUSSEIN

Your Majesty:

I was grateful for your message sent through Mr Urwick on 22 November and warmly reciprocate your good wishes.

I should be delighted if it were possible for us to meet soon: there is a great deal to discuss on which I should much value your wise counsel.

I considered your message very seriously. The sooner all the parties concerned with the Palestinian problem and those who wish to help them towards peace can sit down together and discuss the next steps within a realistic and positive framework, the sooner the Palestinian people will be released from their ordeals and able to fulfil their right to self-determination. You know from my message of 22 October how much I hope that the American proposals, and your courageous and forthright response to them, will lead to progress. But I do not think that a change in British policy in favour of the PLO, in the absence of any clear move forward by them, will help to bring this about. You yourself have been urging the PLO to make clear their acceptance in principle of Israel's right to exist in peace and security and my earlier message fully supported you in this. I remain convinced thatit is an absolutely necessary step if there are to be realistic negotiations on the future of the Palestinians, just as it is necessary that Israel accepts the rights of the Palestinians. (What we were talking about was of course a conditional move if Israel accepted Palestinian rights. The British position on contacts with PLO, with which the

world is fully familiar, aims to underline the

/importance

importance of this step, and is wholly consistent with the Venice Declaration and the European statements which have followed it. I believe it your own view that the PLO must not be encouraged in the illusion that their maximum demands are negotiable. I fear that the news from the recent PLO Central Committee meeting in Damascus is not encouraging. And I cannot see that the latest change in the French approach, for instance, has achieved any progress towards peace. If the Arabs are interested in British involvement in this issue, then I hope it can be appreciated that the principles on which our policy is based are constructive, and indeed intended to be helpful to the cause of Palestinian self-determination. As you know, we have been pressing the Americans hard on the urgent need for Israel to implement the settlement freeze.

I very much regret that the Arab League Delegation will not now be coming to London this week. Only a few days ago it seemed that we had an understanding about its composition that kept apart the procedural and substantive issues. The proposal which we put forward when the formal request for PLO participation was made at a late stage was intended to be constructive: of course we meant no affront to the Arab world or its leaders. If the PLO were to make or agree to a statement on the lines we suggested, it would go a long way towards silencing those who constantly seek to discredit the Palestinians and their legitimate rights. But our guiding principle continues to be

the realistic possibility of progress towards satisfactory arrangements for both Israel and the Palestinians. Like you, I fear that these recent exchanges have not helped that course. I should like to reaffirm, however, that the British Government remains firmly committed to helping ip the search for peace, and specifically to encouraging a positive response to the opportunities that have recently opened up. I hope a way can still be found, consistent with the principles and policies of both ourselves and the Arabs, for the Arab League delegation to come to London and be appropriately received. I sincerely hope we can continue to work closely with each other in pursuit of our common goals.

DRAFT MESSAGE TO KING FAHAD

Your Majesty,

May I thank you for your message, given by Crown Prince
Abdullah to Sir James Craig on 28 November, expressing
concern about the British position as regards the Arab
League delegation's proposed visit to London.

I thought I should let you know how disappointed

I am that it has not proved possible for the Delegation
to come here this week.

When the visit was first proposed, we had a series of preliminary discussions with the Moroccan Government in which they raised, informally, the question of PLO participation in the Delegation. We explained the wellknown British position on high-level contacts with the PLO. and we were subsequently told that King Hassan would be accompanied by the six Foreign Ministers and the Secretary General of the Arab League. We understood that there would be no PLO representative, even though of course we knew that this would have been the Arab/preference. despite this a formal request to us to agree to PLO participation was put to us last week, supported by messages from Your Majesty and from some other Arab leaders, we were faced with the need to settle the matter in the few days remaining to us. Our proposal of 26 November was intended as a positive and constructive response to bridge the gap. The suggestion was not that the Arab side should make or sign any statement, but that the British side should make a statement along the lines indicated.

As regards the reference in the statement to terrorism, which HRH Prince Saud discussed with Sir James Craig, our proposal was that the British statement should say that the members of the visiting delegation 'confirm their rejection of terrorism'. I am of course aware that the resolutions of the Palestine National Council held in 198 include a form of words condemning terrorism. Still more important, I am aware of Your Majesty's resolute oppostion to terrorism, of which Saudi Arabia, like so many other countries, has sometimes been the target. It would be valuable if the PLO, in association with Arab Governments, could reaffirm its categoric condemnation, and the proposal we made was intended simply to achieve that purpose, thereby destroying one of the arguments most frequently used to discredit the PLO and the Palestinian cause.

The British position is not meant to be restrictive or negative. The sooner all the parties to the Arab-Israel dispute and those who wish to help them can sit down together and discuss the next steps within a realistic and positive framework, the sooner the Palestinian people will be put in a position to exercise their right of self-determination. I do not think that a change in British policy towards the PLO, in the absence of any clear step forward by them, at least a conditional move, will help to bring this about. Our position on contacts with the PLO, which is wholly consistent with the Venice Declaration, aims to underline our conviction that PLO acceptance in principle of Israel's right to exist in peace and security.

if Israel is prepared to accept legitimate Palestinian rights, is a necessary step if there are to be realistic negotiations on the future of the Palestinians. We believe that it is vital for both sides to take advantage of the present opportunities for making progress towards negotiations; and inevitably this will mean both sides having to compromise on their maximum demands.

I am saddened that this misunderstanding should have arisen, for I believe there is a broad area of agreement between us on many other aspects of the Palestinian problem. I hope a way can be found, consistent with the principles and policies of ourselves and the Arabs, for the Arab League Delegation to come to London and be appropriately received. I should like to assure you in any event that we shall continue to play an active a part as we can in the search for a just and lasting peace. We have for example been pressing the Americans hard on the urgent need for Israel to implement the settlements freeze proposed by President Reagan. It goes without saying that I attach the greatest possible importance to having the views of Your Majesty on this and other matters of such concern to both our countries.

have the